COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Minutes of Arts, Culture, An Ghaeilge, Education & Libraries

Strategic Policy Committee held on 26th September 2011 in the Council Chamber

Attendance:

Members:

Cllr P. Cosgrave – Chair

Cllr. M. Devine

Cllr M. Duff
Cllr. T. Delaney

Cllr AM Dermody

Cllr J Hannon


Cllr G O’Connell

Cllr E. Walsh
Sectoral:
John Conroy

Apologies:

Ann Fitzpatrick
Jim Fay
Cllr. M. Corr

H (1) Minutes

The Minutes of the Arts, Culture, An Ghaeilge, Education and Libraries Strategic Policy Committee meeting of 23rd May 2011 were proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.
H (2)
Report on the Creative Enterprise Strategy

Arts Officer Ms Orla Scannell outlined the main objectives of the Strategy, the action to be undertaken and the timeframes associated with these.   She also made reference specific to the Year of Craft 2011 Actions.

Ms. Scannell responded to queries raised by Councillor Cosgrave in relation to the Library Square empty spaces / negotiations with Management Company (CBRE) , promotion of initiative and slow uptake
H (3)
Report on the Ballyroan Library Redevelopment 
County Librarian Georgina Byrne delivered a presentation on the Ballyroan Library Redevelopment with focus on

· Design
· Timelines
· Proposed facilities
· Interim service points
Ms Byrne responded to queries and very positive comments on design and service provision from Councillors Devine, Duff and Cosgrave
H (4)
Report on Draft Arts Strategy 2011-2015

Arts Officer Ms Orla Scannell outlined the main objectives of the draft Strategy including

· Reasoning behind the strategy

· Themes

· Sustainability

· Learning, engagement and participation

· Infrastructure and points of access
· Development of strategy

· Next steps

Ms. Scannell responded to queries and comments from Councillors Cosgrave and O’Connell.
H (5)AOB
Councillor Cosgrave advised of the notification of the recent notification of immediate resignation of Sectoral Member Ms Meg Murphy, and of the nomination by South Dublin Community Forum of Ms Dympna Quinn for the vacancy which will be considered by the OP&F Committee of the Council at its meeting on Thursday 22nd September 2011.
It was unanimously agreed to convey the best wishes of the SPC to Ms. Murphy
